Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, March 22, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, Selectmen and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Selectmen signed the bond application for the landfill closure, note for the firetruck, MS 5, and letter of commitment to join with Hancock for a hazardous waste pick up on June 5th. The time has not been set yet.

All Town roads are closed to heavy trucking until May 15th.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of March 15th. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Bob Bagloe, Pat Beers, Dot and Dave Penny spoke to the selectmen about hiring a person to schedule the gym and ball fields. After some discussion it was agreed that Bob Wilson, Pat Maynard, Pat Webber, Pat Beers and Dave Boule' will form a committee. They will be responsible for developing a job description for the position, and placing the add in the newspapers. Applicants will be screened by the Park Dept.. The Board of Selectmen will make the final decision as to who will be hired for the part time position. The person who is hired will be responsible to the Park & Recreation committee who are in turn responsible to the Selectmen.

User fees for the use of the gym was discussed as well as the need to have someone responsible for seeing to any needed repairs to the gym.

Brian Brown discussed evaluation forms. Selectmen will make some changes to the personnel policy in regard to evaluations and probation periods. Nothing final was decided at this meeting.

Brian informed the selectmen that 34 cats were inoculated at the rabies clinic this past week end.

The radar is in need of repair which will cost about \$500. The cost of a new radar would be \$2,600 and \$585 to rebuild the present one.

Meeting adjourned 8:36

ems